Year 5/6 Summer Term Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
I hope that you have all had an enjoyable Easter and managed to enjoy some of the nice weather that made an appearance amongst the deluge of rain. We have jumped straight back into our learning and have got back into routine.
Curriculum
      This summer term our history focus is looking at the question ‘Is it ever right to fight?’ During this enquiry we will be looking at different wars through the ages starting from 1066 to present day with a specific focus on WWII. We will be looking at the causes and consequences of wars and the roles and responsibilities.

In geography we will be looking at ‘The Water Cycle’ and major rivers and lakes in the UK and around the world. We will be looking at their importance and sustainability. 
Our English lessons this year will based on two fantastically immersive books, King Kong by Anthony Browne and The Origins of Species by Sabina Radeva. We will have a look at writing a narrative, balanced argument and an explanation text. 
Our class novel will be Final Year by Matt Goodfellow.
In Science our topic is evolution and inheritance. As part of this topic we will be looking at Charles Darwin and his theory of survival of the fittest. In RE we will be looking at multi faiths as well as Penecost and Ascension. 
Times Tables 
It is important that children are continuing to learn to recall their times tables at speed. They should be able to count up and back in their tables from 2 – 12. It is so important that they are practicing a set of tables every day to ensure that they have been fully embedded in their working memory. We will be going back to testing every week to see if we can improve our score.  
Reading
Your child will need their reading diary in school every day. Please ensure that you record any reading that they do at home in their book. In school we shall ensure that they read for 20 minutes each day as well as a class novel and we are also asking for parents to do the same. Reading is key to children’s progress across the curriculum so anything you can do to help will have a great impact. These reading diaries will be used as a communication book between me and you; these books will be checked daily.
P.E 

This term we will have P.E on a Wednesday and Friday. For the first half term the children will be able to come into school in their PE kits. This is on a trial basis. Please can you ensure that your child’s PE kit is correct and follows school’s uniform policy. 
Swimming will be our PE focus for Summer 1 on a Friday your child will need to have their swimming kit and towel in school.
General

Please keep an eye on the class page of the school website for up-to-date information. I will also add any class letters I write onto there in case they get lost on the way home.  Please also make sure that your child has a water bottle to bring into school each day.  

If you have any concerns or questions about your child’s learning please book an appointment to speak to me through the school office. I am looking forward to the weather getting nicer and the nights being brighter.  

Kind Regards 
Mrs McGarrigle
